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1.2.5. Reduction of delays to trains and other highway users: The closure of the level 
crossings will reduce the number of incidents which have a detrimental impact on train 
performance. Improved efficiency on the railway means fewer heavy vehicles on the 
highway network causing traffic issues and contributing to air pollution.  

 
1.3. Whilst being fully committed to and supportive of the Scheme, there are a number of areas 

where further collaboration is required to agree some of the detail of the Scheme. 
 
1.4. The Council’s Rule 21 representation to the Transport and Works Act Order application is 

structured in three parts: 
 

1.4.1.  An Introduction where the Council’s support for and commitment to, the Transpennine 
Route Upgrade between Leeds and Micklefield is set out. 

 
1.4.2. Issue specific representations which cover in detail issues that Council Officers have 

raised and where the Council considers that either: 
1.4.2.1.  Modifications to the Order and/or the draft deemed planning permission are     
   required; 
1.4.2.2.  Further information should be provided to justify the design decision taken; or 
1.4.2.3.  Where mechanisms for the submission and approval of further information to be   
   provided as part of the future partnership working between Network Rail and the    
   Council. 
 

1.4.3.  A Conclusion which sets out a brief summary of the Council's position. 

1.5 The Council reiterates its full support in principle for the Scheme and hopes that through 
further discussions, the issues raised can be dealt with prior to the determination of the 
application by the Secretary of State or can be dealt with through the drafting of the Order, the 
negotiation of a side agreement and/ or through planning conditions. 

 
2. SECTION 2 – ISSUE SPECIFIC REPRESENTATIONS 

 
2.1. PROW Diversion of Public Footpath, Micklefield No 7 at Highroyds Wood  

 
2.1.1. Network Rail propose to divert that part of Public Footpath, Micklefield No 7 shown as 

a solid purple line (P1-P2-P3-P4-P5) on sheet 13 of the Works and Land Drawing 
Plan, which crosses the railway line on the level, onto a new alignment (P5-P6-P6-P8-
P9) which utilises an existing railway underpass. The diversion is requested by 
Network Rail on the grounds of rail safety. 

 
2.1.2. The proposed new footpath crosses the local authority boundary into the Council's 

administrative area and links into Public Footpath, Micklefield No 6 as shown on sheet 
13 of the Works and Land Drawing Plan.  

 
2.1.3. In principle, the Council is not opposed to the diversion but does require further 

information on the following: 
2.1.3.1. The Council requests construction and detailed design details of the proposed 

footpath prior to the diversion works commencing and for these to be submitted 
and agreed with the Council together with a requirement for the works to be 
carried in accordance with the approved details and to the reasonable satisfaction 
of the Council. The Council is open for this to be secured through a public right of 
way construction and management plan (via a condition) or a side agreement. 

2.1.3.2. The Council's Archaeology Officer has advised that there is a Scheduled 
Monument adjacent to the proposed diversion. This is unlikely to have an impact if 
all works are limited to the existing topsoil/ plough soil (estimated at 300mm),  






